Clayton/ Deer Park Historical Society Minutes, May 13, 2023, at 316 East Crawford on A Street, Deer Park (Margaret and East A Street)


In attendance: Wally Parker, Ron Endlich, Bill Sebright, Larry Bowen, Mike Wolfe, Christina Elmgren Burris,  Damon Smathers, Mary Jo Reiter, Rachelle Fletcher, and Tracy Strong.


It was wonderful to have Wally surprise us! Great to have his inputs!


Society President Bill Sebright called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  He reported that: 1) Joanne Greer emailed from the Deer Park School District that someone dropped off a 1937 Deer Park Elementary School Fawn, a “newspaper.” Bill picked it up. Mrs. Reiter, R. R. Grove Dry Goods, and O. L. Lundale Hardware were mentioned. 2) Karen Richards from the Clayton Grange donated newspaper clippings about the Grange.


Mike Wolfe had been told that O. L. Lundale started what most of us know as Webers. He also heard that O. L. Lundale started Louis Olson's Hardware where Odynskis' is. One year at the Clayton Fair a man named Johnson said that his father once owned Webers. Mike emphasized that he isn't sure either is true.
Society Vice President- No one has stepped forward to become Vice President.

Society Treasurer Mark Wagner reported by text:  1) The main checking account ended the month at $19,679.80 with a deposit of $25. The web hosting account ended the month at $860.46.  The Brickyard Day account is at $1976.97. The Eagle fund account, $8819.65.  

Society Secretary Tracy Strong reported that: 1) That she came to the meeting from working on

 the cleanup of Wild Rose Cemetery. Lee Eickmeyer, Warren and Lorie Strong were also there. 2) She

brought up the idea of having historic signage on business buildings and houses around town. We

 discussed different materials for the signs, as well as where we could place them. We would like to put at

 least the year the building was erected. Also we could put on our web address or a QR code.


Webmaster Damon Smathers reported. 1) Our domain (cdphs.org) is set to renew next month for $19.99. This is a fee we pay annually to keep the rights to the website name. 2) We also had an inquiry on if we have any documentation or articles on the house located at 304 East A Street. An initial search did not turn up anything on our website or Mortarboard. We will do a little more research on the house as it was suggested there was a historical article done on it. This house is just across the street from our building. It was once owned by Ervin and Joyce Hayes.

Facebook Page Administrator Shauneen Flugel reported: 1) In the last month 20 new followers and 3094 page views. 2) We had someone looking for more information about the Olson theater. 

I was only able to find an article but no pictures.  3) Tracy had an amazing idea about making signs with

QR codes on historic buildings around town. I would love to help with that. 

Mike Reiter reported by email: 1) He will call Eppy to pick up the ledgers if everyone thinks the sorting is done. 2) Kristine Brown obtained what are possibly the original 35mm Arcadia Orchards nitrate film reels from Pete’s estate sale and wants to give them to the Society.  I invited her to the meeting where she could present them, but she didn’t commit. 3) I met with Wyatt Zimmerer and Dan Stansbury at the fairgrounds to inspect the eagle and hopefully get an estimate on a protective structure.  Wyatt’s business is called Rustic Creations. 


Ron Endlich is still collecting tiles. He is hoping to get pictures of the tiles from Susan Stewart Rumble.  He has written 2 articles about WBL &MF CO tiles. He is writing a book that will include Clayton tiles.

Our next meeting is scheduled for Saturday, June 10, 2023, at 10:00 AM at our building. 


Meeting adjourned at 10:50 AM.


Minutes submitted by Tracy Strong, Society Secretary. 

